
Formal Objections, Indications of Support and Comments – Extension of Residents’ Parking Scheme, Edith Road, 

Faversham 

Annex D 

Response 
No. 

Objections 

1 The parking order to Edith Road, as a resident of … Edith Road of 24 years I wholly object to any form of resident permit scheme. 
The perception that parking allocation solely of residents will provide an advantage whilst family households will be charged for 
this privilege. In a recent survey, parking spaces during the potential restricted period were allocated to residents, the perception 
it attracts commuter traffic is not substantiated. 
 
Regardless of the counsellor's ill-conceived decision of this order from KKC, today families are facing financial hardship and they 
now wish to inflict yet another charge that has not been verified nor evidence-based providing any value or benefit to residents. 
In fact, this will further increase pressure on neighbouring roads such as Kingsnorth Road, where there are no restrictions during 
the week. 
 
The plans have no consideration of the last resident vote, democratic system with a counsellor breaching our confidence as a 
serving officer. Frankly waste of public spend and time.   
 
It is my understanding that the plan, including yellow lines, will further reduce parking into the road plan will only escalate the 
problem. So I urge you to consider what is right and represent the resident voice, and withdraw the plans. 
 

2 FORMAL OBJECTION 
Dear Sirs, 
 
I have lived in Edith Road for the best part of 18 years, and yes, parking in the road is sometimes difficult, especially in the 
evenings but on the most part it is not a problem. 

1. Several years ago, the council wanted to add Permit parking to Edith Road, Kingsnorth Road, and Belmont Road. This 
resulted in double yellow bands being put in place on the corners, and the prospect of losing 13 or so parking spaces over 
all 3 roads. It was hotly contested by many of the residents, and as such was not put in place. 

2. The current idea was borne out of the need for some of the residents of Edith Road to be able to park outside their 
homes?! Sailing under some kind total misapprehension that a permit will grant them a space outside their property !! 



3. A residents parking permit does not specify a specific space or even a specific road, simply a permit to park in the zone.  
4. There are 31 houses in Edith Road, with an average space for 31 cars:(Road length 226 metres - average space for car 6 

metres 226/6 -37 cars.Double yellow lines -6 car spaces. Therefore, there are 31 parking spaces, providing people park 
politely! Some households have 2 or more cars and spend a lot of their time moving their cars to create a space for their 
2nd vehicle and taking up 3 spaces! 

5. It has worked perfectly well up to now, and yes, we get some commuters, people from the Abbey school on London Road, 
and people who work in The Mall shops, and on weekends, people parking to go into town to avoid paying car parking 
fees! The other factor is that vehicles owned by residents in Zone B (the Mall) already park in Edith Road some to avoid 
their cars being covered in bird droppings and sap from the trees. 

6. However, on any given day there are more than 7/8 parking spaces, and it does not become full. 
7. The road is generally empty most days, and only becomes full at night as people return from work. 
8. I fail to understand as to why there is the need to make it a parking control zone, as much of the time you can park in the 

road. There is no benefit to be gained from making Edith Road a residents permit area, as the problem (if there is one?) 
will be shifted to Kingsnorth and Belmont. If the scheme is to be adopted, then it should be necessary to include all 
surrounding roads.  

9. The surrounding roads do need to be under the permit scheme for this to work efficiently!  
10. People from all over Faversham can still park here if they have a parking permit. Especially those who use the road to 

commute . 
11. Anyone can park from 16.00 until 10.00am without a permit, and in the middle of the day there is always parking. At 

02.00am there is no parking available.  
12. It was never explained to any household that there is only 2 permits available to each household, and there are several 

that have 3 cars, due to children still living at home. 
13. There is actually not enough space for everyone who has a car and subsequently buys a permit to park within Edith Road.  

On my points above, I strongly contest the use of parking permits in Edith Road, and feel there will be no benefit to anyone in the 
road except the council gaining more income.  

 

3 Dear Sirs,  
I have lived in Edith Road for the best part of 36 years, and yes, parking in the road is sometimes difficult, especially in the 
evenings but on the most part it is not a problem. 
1. Several years ago, the council wanted to add Permit parking to Edith Road, Kingsnorth Road, and Belmont Road. This 

resulted in double yellow bands being put in place on the corners, and the prospect of losing 13 or so parking spaces over 

all 3 roads. It was hotly contested by many of the residents, and as such was not put in place. 

2. The current idea was borne out of the need for some of the  residents of Edith Road to be able to park outside their 

homes?! 



3. A residents parking permit does not specify a specific space or even a specific road, simply a permit to park in the zone.  

4. There are 31 houses in Edith Road, with an average space for 31 cars:  

(Road length 226 metres - average space for car 6 metres 226/6 -37 cars.  
Double yellow lines -6 car spaces. Therefore, there are 31 parking spaces, providing people park politely! Some 
households have 2 or more cars and spend a lot of their time moving their cars to create a space for their 2nd vehicle and 
taking up 3 spaces! 

5. It has worked perfectly well up to now, and yes, we get some commuters, people from the Abbey school on London 

Road, and people who work in The Mall shops, and on weekends, people parking to go into town to avoid paying car 

parking fees! The other factor is that vehicles owned by residents in Zone B (the Mall) already park in Edith Road some to 

avoid their cars being covered in bird droppings and sap from the trees. 

6. However, on any given day there are more than 7/8 parking spaces, and it does not become full. 

7. The road is generally empty most days, and only becomes full at night as people return from work. 

8. I fail to understand as to why there is the need to make it a parking control zone, as much of the time you can park in the 

road. There is no benefit to be gained from making Edith Road a residents permit area, as the problem (if there is one?) 

will be shifted to Kingsnorth and Belmont. If the scheme is to be adopted, then it should be necessary to include all 

surrounding roads.  

9. The surrounding roads do need to be under the permit scheme for this to work efficiently!  

10. People from all over Faversham can still park here if they have a parking permit. Especially those who use the road to 

commute . 

11. Anyone can park from 16.00 until 10.00am without a permit, and in the middle of the day there is always parking. At 

02.00am there is no parking available.  

12. It was never explained to any household that there is only 2 permits available to each household, and there are several 

that have 3 cars, due to children still living at home. 

13. There is actually not enough space for everyone who has a car and subsequently buys a permit to park within Edith Road.  

On my points above, I strongly contest the use of parking permits in Edith Road, and feel there will be no benefit to 
anyone in the road except the council gaining more income.  
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Response 
No. 

Indications of Support 

1 I hope you still have me supporting this parking scheme, my original email for support was sent on the 1st June. 
 

2 Please could you accept this email as support for the parking scheme for Edith Road, I have previously emailed in when in the 
consultation period for support so if this email is too late then please us my original support email to you from this email address. 
 

3 We are responding to the recent letter regarding the proposed extension of the residents’ parking scheme to Edith Road in 
Faversham. We at ….. Edith Road are both in complete support of the proposal to introduce a parking permit scheme to the 
street. 
We have lived in Faversham for over 20 years and have noticed that parking in streets near the station where the permit was 
required, such as Athelstan Road ………. were much easier to find parking than in those that didn’t, such as Edith Road. 
Whilst those in opposition may dispute it, it is an undeniable and observed fact by residents that non-residents use the street for 
free parking during the ‘working day’, which can last from 7am through to 7pm. Teachers at the Abbey School, commuters and 
people who work in town have all been observed by myself and other residents using the street to park their cars to avoid station 
parking charges or town parking charges. Whilst one can hardly blame people for taking advantage of this opportunity it has an 
unfortunate effect that makes parking for residents extremely difficult, especially at the staggered end of the working day, 
between 5.30 and 7pm. 
To this extent, we have already bought a parking permit as we often find ourselves having to park on the Mall. I know that our 
neighbours at …… have done the same for similar reasons. For us, it is an accepted and necessary part of living on a Victorian 
street. Parking on the Mall is never an issue and to our mind that is because it has a permit scheme. Parking on Edith or 
Kingsnorth Roads is ridiculously difficult and we believe it is because there is no permit scheme. 
Some of the counter arguments for introducing this scheme include the assertions that the parking problem is caused by 
households having more than one car. Whilst this may be the case is some houses, it is not in ours, and indeed out of all our 
neighbours ….., I don’t believe any of them has more than one car. I can’t speak for the rest of the street. 
They also argue that anyone with a permit could park on the street, but that applies now, and a quick survey of most of the cars 
on our street will show that few have permits, are those that do are residents of the street. 
During lockdown when no-one was really driving we never had an issue finding a space when we went to the supermarket, which 
proves there is adequate space for residents. It is on returning from work that space becomes an issue. 
We heartily endorse this scheme and hope that the parking permit scheme will be extended to Edith Road. 

4. Faversham 
Town Council 

Following the formal consultation, Faversham Town Council support the proposed extension to the residents’ parking scheme to 
include Edith Road 



 

Response 
No. 

General Comments 

Kent County 
Council 

Thank you for the opportunity to view the documents for Amendment 34, KCC has no observations or comments to make. 
 

 

 

 


